
Matthew Weesner, 20, 2497 East 100 South, Portland, died Friday evening in an auto 
accident on Mt. Pleasant Road in Jefferson Township.  
 
Born in Portland on April 19, 1984, he was the son of Howard and Kathy (Imel) 
Weesner and the late Howard Weesner. He was a 2002 graduate of Jay County High 
School. He worked as a meat cutter at Lobill Foods in Portland.  
 
Survivors include his parents David and Kathy Rogers, Portland; a brother, Nathan 
Weesner, Portland; a stepbrother, Matthew Rogers, Portland; a stepsister, Yvonne 
Rogers, Portland; grandparents, Clarence and Penny Imel, Portland, and 
stepgrandparents, Richard and Marilyn Rogers, Portland.  
 
Services are Tuesday at 7 p.m. in the Baird-Freeman Funeral Home. A private burial 
will be held at a later date.  
 
Visitation is Tuesday from 2 to 7 p.m. at the funeral home.  
 
Memorials may be made to the donor's choice.  
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